
 

 
 

 

NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED 
 

MINUTES OF THE  VIRTUAL MEETING HELD ON 27TH JANUARY 2022  

 

PRESENT:   T DEAKIN   L BLACKER    J LEIGHTLEY 

  P THOMPSON  R BLACKER    T BROWN 

  T LONG   E HOLDEN    C KITCHEN 

  L YOUNG 

 

 

 

1.  CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS 

 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1935 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. 

 

 

2.  APOLOGIES 

 

Apologies were received from, P Dilieu, I Edwards and D Long.  L Powell did not attend. 

           

3 & 4  MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (21/10/21) 

 

The Committee read through the minutes and there being nothing to discuss they were proposed by 

E Holden and seconded by T Brown as a true record. 

 

5.  TREASURERS REPORT 

 

£1000 had been received from CPSA HQ as a one off funding on courses. 

 

There was £24083.06 in the Building Society, a backlog of levies from 2021 had been received.  All 

levies are now up to date. 

 

6.  MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

CPSA funding doing nicely, made a small profit.  Staff moving around.  Discussion on lead 

ammunition still ongoing.  World Sporting being held in Texas in April, planning is underway and 

sponsorship going well. 

 

7.  SHOOT DATES/MEMORIAL SHOOTS 

 

All championship shoots to be 100 birds.  Memorial shoots – a separate sheet to be made named 

‘Miscellaneous’ on website. 
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8.  LANCASHIRE COUNTY COMMITTEE 

 

An enquiry had been made as to why there isn’t a Lancashire Committee.  Emma replied explaining 

why there wasn’t a Committee, since then everything has gone quiet!  If they wish to start one, 

invite them to the AGM to discuss. 

 

9.  FIXTURE LIST 

 

J Leightley filled fixture list in while we were discussing it.  Going to get rest of dates. 

 

10.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

It was suggested that maybe money could be put up at NR championships out of Regions money. 

 

Use CPSA £1000 on offer for initiatives. 

 

R Blacker asked why the CPSA fixture list had been issued so early, also why had the 

Championships all gone down south again.  T Long to speak to CEO again after being fobbed off 

with the excuse that they said next year which was 2022 when they met, still got nothing.                   

J Leightley to bring this up at HQ meeting. 

 

There being nothing more to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.31 hrs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L BLACKER 

5/4/22 


